
 

The Rt Revd Tim Thornton is to retire as Bishop at Lambeth after four years in the role.



Bishop Tim has been Bishop at Lambeth since 2017. Previously he was Bishop of Truro, and Bishop of Sherborne before that.

As Bishop at Lambeth, Bishop Tim has supported the Archbishop of Canterbury’s work in the House of Bishops, General Synod and the

Archbishops' Council. He has chaired the Development and Appointments Group overseeing the leadership programmes and development work

with senior clergy. He has also chaired the review of the Clergy Discipline Measure and provided advice on areas including safeguarding and

church renewal. 

Acting on the Archbishop’s behalf, Bishop Tim carried out episcopal duties within Her Majesty’s Armed Forces, and had pastoral oversight of

Anglican chaplains and the Anglican church within the Forces. He also served as Bishop for the Falkland Islands.

Bishop Tim has also been closely involved in preparations for the Lambeth Conference, which has been postponed until 2022 because of the

pandemic. He will continue to be involved as a Trustee of the Lambeth Conference Company. At Archbishop Justin’s request, he will work on

other matters relating to the process leading up to the Conference and in the years after it.

Bishop Tim said: “It has been a tremendous privilege working with Archbishop Justin and the marvellous colleagues in Lambeth and the other

aspects of my work and life over the last four years. It has not been dull and I have been challenged and excited by all that I have done. During

this year I will have been ordained for 41 years and a Bishop for 20 years. Sian and I have both chosen to retire and we look forward to taking on

some new opportunities together in a variety of areas. 

“I am very pleased to be able to continue to be involved with the process around the Lambeth Conference. I am especially grateful to those who

have worked closely with me for all their hard work and all that we have managed to achieve. There is much more work to do as the Church of

England faces up to the realities of the current situation. I will keep all concerned in my prayers and look forward to hearing more about all the

plans and following from slightly further away the moves towards ensuring under Justin’s wise leadership the growing and flourishing of the

Church of England.”

Archbishop Justin said: “From the chaplaincies of the Armed Forces, to congregations of the Falkland Islands, to the chamber of the General

Synod, Bishop Tim has been a blessing to so many during his time as Bishop at Lambeth. I give thanks for his wisdom, insight, compassion,

generosity and humour. I will miss him enormously, and I will be praying for him and Sian as they prepare for the next stage of their journeys as

faithful followers of Jesus Christ.”

Bishop Tim will leave Lambeth at the end of September.
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